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The very active Board of Trustee meetings held at the end of October 2023 featured the following highlights.
CELEBRATION OF GROWTH:
For the first time since records have been kept, Calvin University saw more than 20% growth in the number of first time students and transfers. This took place at a time when a number of Christian post-secondary across North America decided they could no longer continue operations, given their declining student numbers. We thank God for His provision in this area.
Calvin U experienced 5% overall enrollment growth.
The 89% retention rate of students is a reason for celebration and thankfulness, and we were delighted to see that there was growth among First Generation students, BIPOC students, International Students, Athletes, Students from Michigan (which indicates growing support locally) and students from CRCNA.
ITEMS APPROVED:
In the course of our meetings, the Board of Trustees approved the 2022-2023 Audited Financial Statements, the Gravamen process for Trustees and Cabinet members, and a number of internal governance changes which had also been approved by the Faculty Senate and Assembly.
The Board also approved updated construction plans and budgets, the appointment of Rev. Wayne Coleman (New Jersey) and Rev. Kevin Adams (California) to the CRCNA Council of Delegates, and importantly – the university leadership’s renewed commitment to continue to lean in to its relationship with the CRCNA.

With our next Board of Trustee meetings scheduled for later in January 2024, we anticipate being able to share more about what is happening in and around your Calvin University if there is an opportunity to make a brief presentation at your upcoming Classis meeting!
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